
February 23, 2016 Marylhurst Neighborhood Minutes REVISED 

1.       President Oakes called meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Two officers, five members and one guest in 
attendance. Quorum of six met. 

2.       Ms. Cummings moved to approve agenda as written and the January 26, 2016  mintutes, second by Mr. 

Morrison and approved by voice vote with none opposed. 

3.       Secretary Cummings stated that Treasurer Boucher reports no new transactions since the last meeting. 

Ms.  Boucher and former Treasurer Wilson are taking steps to transfer treasurer's duty. 

4.       Ms. Oakes reported that Ms. Burke attended a transportation advisory board meeting to present MNA’s 
eight traffic safety concerns.  The results of City’s recent study of Suncrest and Valley View intersection 

area are pending.  Lance Calvert, West Linn’s head of engineering has offered to attend a future MNA 

meeting.  A member asked, "How do people get out of here if Suncrest  is blocked and Marylhurst DR or 
Skye Parkway is too icy?" Another member who described having a similar experience, inquired about the 

status of Kapteyns Street.  Pres. Oakes said she has not heard about any potential changes.  Members 
briefly discussed the reasons why Kapteyns St. is closed. Jason Miller described his family’s safety 

concerns related to heavy fast moving traffic on the narrow section of Valley View where they live.  Mr. 
Miller moved, with a second by Mr. Neff, to request City to enforce “Local Access Only” signage on Valley 

View DR. and send a flyer to educate Marylhurst and Skye Parkway residents about the need to use 

Hillcrest instead. Discussion included a history of past efforts to address the problem.  All agreed that the 
situation has only been getting worse.  It is not known whether making it a one-way street would help. 

Motion approved with none opposed  

      Link to proposed Transportation System 

Plan:  http://westlinn.granicus.com/MetaViewer.php?view_id=&event_id=793&meta_id=27727 

      Pres. Oakes reported no new information regarding the status of Marylhurst Heights Park. 

6.       Marylhurst Heights Sign restoration, installation is pending the need to contact adjacent property owner. 

7.       Pres. Oakes shared written notices sent from City.  No land-use current applications require MNA 

participation. 

8.       Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. The next meeting will be March 22, 2016 at Robinwood Station. 

 Minutes submitted by MNA Secretary Teri Cummings 
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